
Minutes of the Sugar Hill Conservation Commission January 18, 2024 

The meeting started at 5::00PM.  

In attendance: Chris Ellms,  Claire Von Karls,  Holly Hayward,  Charlie Wolcott,  Judy and 
Larry Sawyer.  

HOLLY made a motion to accept the minutes of the December meeting and CLAIRE 
seconded the motion. All approved.  

The first 40 minutes was a Zoom meeting with Tara Bamford. We reviewed the changes she 
made at our request to the Town Master Plan and we are satisfied with her work. She 
advised it would be worthwhile to meet with the Planning Board and she will schedule this. 
She will be sending us information on writing an ordinance regulating night time lighting, 
this is something we want to have ready for our Town Meeting in 2025.  

CHRIS has resigned his position as chair of the Commission and nominated LARRY.  CHRIS 
made the motion to vote, it was seconded and LARRY was elected unanimously.  

We discussed the number of board members and alternates and we are satisfied with the 
current number.  

LARRY made a motion to adjourn and HOLLY seconded the motion.  All approved. The 
meeting adjourned at 6:20PM.  

The next scheduled meeting is February 15, 2024. 


